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May 2024 



 
 Next meeting will be in June 18th. Melinda asked to reinstate our 

special offering for Bluestone. That’s about all the news I have so 

until July newsletter---stay safe---stay happy----shine in God’s 

abundant and abiding love!   

Becky—Clerk of Session 

 

Important Announcement 
  

If you would like to place flowers for worship, you may do so 

anytime to the Glory of God, in memory or honor of another or 

for a special day. The Shopkeeper can make your                 

arrangement, deliver it on Saturday, and set up payment. Their 

phone  number is: 304-454-7108. 

 

 

 

SESSION STREAM 
 

Session met on April 16th. Becky reported that she and John Eckman 

had completed the presbytery required annual   review of the church 

finances. This is not an audit and not to replace a professional review—

it is something that    presbytery requires to be done by 2 people in the 

church and must be done before the Session Records Book can be sub-

mitted for review each year.  

Stewardship/Finance: Melinda reported that the trustee list has been 

updated at the bank. Presbyterian Women account monies will be 

moved to a Designated Fund.  

Property/Personnel: Fred reported that the tile work on the courtyard 

floor has begun. He also asked Becky if she would organize a group to 

plan for decorating the courtyard area. Sanctuary lighting project is 

90% completed.  

Congregational Care: Sharon reported for Joyce Johnston that this 

committee continues to shepherd our sick and home bound members 

with visits, calls, cards, flowers and gift baskets.  

Mission Outreach: Sharon reported that the Blessing Box continues to 

be successful so we thank everyone who donates to this very  worthwhile 

project which serves our community in need. This      committee met on 

April 2nd and discussed community picnic where it was agreed that we 

would help with the event but not spearhead it. There is a possibility of a 

picnic at the Hopta cabin at some point.  

PNC: Betse reported that this committee met with Maureen Wright from 

presbytery and she is assisting them in the pastor search. Ads will be 

placed in Presbyterian Outlook and Presbyterians Today magazines.  

Nominating: Ken is the new Chair of this committee which will be re-

cruiting 3 candidates for Elder to be elected in June or July so please 

search your hearts if you are asked to serve.  

New Business: Becky brought up the possibility of meeting every other 

month instead of every month, especially during warm   weather and 

heavy vacation times, and it was unanimously agreed on the meet every 

2 months.                                                                                     

(Continued on page after May calendar) 


